

### 23 January 2020

# National Advisory - Cluster of pneumonia of unknown cause in Wuhan, China

#### **NATIONAL ADVISORY:**

This is to provide you with a quick update from the Ministry of Health ahead of the release of the findings of the International Health Regulations Emergency Committee on the novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV) held on Wednesday, 22 January 2020, Geneva time. We will provide you with a more detailed National Health Advisory on Friday, 23 January 2020.

This Friday we also have a number of different meetings taking place including:

- Technical Expert Advisory Group to review the draft Guidance for Health Professionals.
- Interagency Pandemic Group to provide an update to government agencies on the international situation, including latest advice from the World Health Organisation
- Border Working Group to an update on the outbreak and to discuss key messages, and personal protection for border agency staff

Once these meetings have been completed we will send you more detailed information on the outcomes of the above and any additional information supporting below:

## Incident Management Team Establishment

The Ministry has established an incident management team within the Population Health and Prevention Directorate - Public Health Group and Office of the Director of Public Health. At this stage we have not activated the National Health Coordination Centre, we will let you know if we do. As the situation evolves we will keep you updated.

# • Border and Health Advisories

Your Public Health Units should have received two border advisories from Sally Gilbert on Monday, 6th January and Wednesday, 22nd January. In addition two National Health Advisories were issued on 6 and 10 January 2020.

## • Communications

The Ministry of Health Communications Group Manager Paul Giles is working closely with your DHB communications contacts to ensure messaging is shared and consistent. Detailed key messages will be provided to you on Friday. Information for the public is available on the Ministry of Health website <a href="https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/novel-coronavirus-china-2019-ncov">https://www.health.govt.nz/our-work/diseases-and-conditions/novel-coronavirus-china-2019-ncov</a> and is updated as the situation changes.

### Primary Care Information

We will be providing first case scenario information on Friday for you to share with the Primary Care sector where appropriate and the process to be applied.

Please note the Ministry has a new generic e-mail address for matters relating to the novel CoV event. Please use this e-mail: <a href="mailto:ncovresponse@health.govt.nz">ncovresponse@health.govt.nz</a>